
Dear sir,

I was astonished to see Enfield Council’s assault on our greatest asset, the Green Belt, by 
proposing to urbanise it by considering giving planning permission for housing.

The Green Belt is one of the diminishing jewels in Enfield’s crown! Planning permission like this is 
disastrous. The scale is so large that all it will do is enable some building firms to make a lot of 
money and in the process destroy a large part of Enfield’s heritage to the detriment of most of 
the population!

Once these sites are gone they are lost for ever and for our Council to be party to this is 
unforgivable, and will no doubt be reflected at the next Council elections!

This is on top of plans to allow totally unacceptably high buildings in Enfield Town and other sites 
in Enfield.

Specifically on this draft plan the proposal to build on either side of the A110, Ref Policy SP PL9, 
Pages 80-87, I see from Cromer Homes’s glossy brochure amounts to 5,000 homes. This is 
appalling!
It is an area of Green Belt Land, well-used by residents of  Enfield for exercise and other leisure 
pursuits, and is an open space much needed at any time and particularly at times of crisis like the 
one we have recently endured!

Similarly the land at Crews Hill, on either side of Whitewebbs Lane, Policy SP PL9 pages 77-80 
and Concept Plan Figures 3.10, is under threat.
This is a further plan to build 3,000 homes and an assault on another part of Green Belt Land 
well used by Enfield residents.
This is another open space much loved by Enfield residents and used for exercise and other 
leisure pursuits, and is essential for our mental health.

The proposal to give permission to build on land at New Cottage Farm and Holly Hill Farm, Ref 
SA54 page 374 is a further assault on Green Belt Land and is similarly totally unacceptable for 
the very same reasons.

This is on top of other actions, like making Green Lanes more dangerous to most residents by 
narrowing the carriageway and installing a cycle track on the pavement and neglecting our parks.
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All in all I feel that the Council should not give panning permission for the destruction of part of
the Green Belt and reconsider other planning proposals which will see the Borough over
populated and with further pressure on our schools, transport and medical services.

I feel that these proposals were very poorly publicised, to the extent that I wonder whether this
complied with legal requirements, and sincerely hope that the Council will reconsider its
approval to the draft plan.


